

## STATE OF NEW MEXICO PUBLIC EDUCATION DEPARTMENT 300 DON GASPAR SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501-2786 Telephone (505) 827-5800 www.ped.state.nm.us

HANNA SKANDERA SECRETARY OF EDUCATION SUSANA MARTINEZ GOVERNOR

September 17, 2014

Mr. Efren Yturralde, Superintendent Gadsden Independent School District P.O. Box Drawer 70 Anthony, NM 88021

Dear Superintendent Yturralde:

Congratulations! The TITLE III IMMIGRANT PROPOSAL submitted by Gadsden Independent School District for 2014–2015 has been approved for funding by the New Mexico Public Education Department's (PED) Bilingual Multicultural Education Bureau. Please take note of the following grant information specific to the award Gadsden Independent School District is receiving through PED:

CFDA: 84.365A Title III English Language Acquisition

Award Name: English Language Acquisition: State Formula Grant Program

Grant Award No.: S365A140031

Federal Funding Agency: USDE

Compliance Requirements: EDGAR 34 CFR Parts (74 - 99) http://www2.ed.gov/policy/fund/reg/edgarReg/edgar.html

OMB A-133 and OMB A-87 or OMB A-21 (Cost Principles for Educational Institutions)

http://www.whitehouse.gov/omb/circulars default

Please submit a Budget Adjustment Request (BAR) for the initial budget (in the amount granted below) to the OBMS using **fund code 24163** and **revenue object code 44500**. Funds may be available for expenditure once the BAR has been fully approved by PED.

Please be advised that these funds shall be used only for activities as stated in the application submitted by Gadsden Independent School District and approved by PED. A performance report shall be submitted to the department annually during the 27-month grant period.

Amount Requested	Amount Granted	Number of Immigrant Students
\$50,000.00	\$50,000.00	Served 340

Subject: Title III, Immigrant Children and Youth Funding (24163) for FY 2014-2015

Date: September 17, 2014

Page # 2

Gadsden Independent School District will have a full 27 months to expend the awarded funds. Any amount not expended will be carried over to the next fiscal year (up to 27 months) and Gadsden Independent School District will receive a carryover letter to reestablish budget authority. The last day to submit requests for reimbursement for FY14-15 is July 7, 2015.

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact Dr. Icela Pelayo (505) 827-6667 or email at <a href="mailto:icela.pelayo@state.nm.us">icela.pelayo@state.nm.us</a> or Sherri T. Green (505) 827-6594 or e-mail at <a href="mailto:sherrit.green@state.nm.us">sherrit.green@state.nm.us</a>.

Best regards,

Hipolito "Paul" Aguilar

Deputy Secretary, Finance & Operations

HA/ip

cc. Ms. Yturralde, District Title III/Bilingual Director
Marian Rael, Administrative Services Director
Susan Lucero, Fiscal Grants Management Bureau Chief
BMEB District File, Management Analyst